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                                  Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 7th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	February 21, 2012
	2:00 P.M.
	Matta Conference Room, 11th floor, 1 Ashburton Place 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Christine Griffin,  Paul Spooner, Liz Casey, Denise Harvey, Tony Williams, Jennifer James Price 

	Council members not in attendance
	Joe Tringali, Joe Bellil

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Christine Griffin

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Christine Griffin called the meeting to order at 2:08 p.m. and asked to amend the agenda to accommodate the introduction of Ken Smith, Director of Long Term Services and Support.  Mr. Smith expressed his appreciation to the council for the opportunity to learn more about its mission and work.
1. Council organizational matters
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes

Paul Spooner made a motion to approve both the general and executive session minutes from December.  Denise Harvey seconded the motion and council members unanimously approved the motion without further discussion. 
Report on Conference Call with Connecticut Officials

Jack and Christine informed council members of a phone call they had with a Connecticut task force developing a program similar to the Council.  They asked a number of questions regarding Council procedures and activities.
Plans for the April Worcester meeting

Jack Boesen reported on a conference call held with Joe Bellil and Denise Harvey, who had agreed to help review arrangements for the April 10 council meeting and public forum.  The meeting will be held at Easter Seals Massachusetts.  Council members were provided with the flyer announcing of public forum mailed to agencies on January 26, 2012.  Jack Boesen will provide follow-up outreach.
MRC, MCB, MCDHH, SILC Conference
Jack Boesen informed the council that the next consumer conference would be held June 19, 2012. The deadline for submitting paperwork for a workshop is April 2. Jack reviewed past workshop presentations with council members and asked for topics and issues members feel would be useful for this year’s presentation.  Paul Spooner suggested a workshop directed towards training issues.  Christine wondered the workshop could be used as an opportunity for the council to collect consumer and public input regarding the council’s work as well as its role in collective bargaining.  Jack agreed that outcomes from this approach could also be incorporated into the next bi-annual report to the Governor and legislature.
2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
Update on the PCA referral directory

Elenore Parker of RWR reported that enrollment and usage of the Directory continues to go well with 1,771 current consumer subscribers.  Approximately 18,000 Mass. PCAs have registered on the Directory with over 7,000 being currently active.  Christine asked what plan is in place to update the directory and purge the database of inactive files and inquired if the Union would be interested in assisting with the process. Elenore stated she would follow up with the Union regarding the issue.  Liz Casey informed council members that the ad feature is working well and that she has been successful in using it to hire new PCAs.

Rewarding Work Grant application

Jeff Keelson provided the council with and overview of the application process for the CMS Innovation Challenge grant. RWR is working with ARCH National Respite Network and Resource Center on a three year, 10.5 Million dollar proposal including twelve collaborating states. Jeff and Elenore asked council members to review the abstract of the proposal and provide them with any comments they may have.
PHCAST grant update 
Jack reported that the second of four planned pilot training courses is under way at Bristol  Community College.  The grant evaluation process is proceeding and will be one area of discussion at the next PHCAST Advisory meeting on February 28. 
3. PCA program developments
Assistant Atty. General Jeffrey Webb – late payments to PCAs
Mr. Webb discussed the issue with the council.  He suggested that a sub-set of cases are problematic and informed council members on the steps his division has taken to address them.  With assistance from Becca Gutman of SEIU and  Lois Aldrich of MassHealth, a meeting with fiscal Intermediaries as well as Personal Care Management Agencies was held and out of that meeting an implementation plan was developed.  The plan included additional skills trainings for consumers as well as development of a document outlining the obligations of employers to pay employees for completed work hours.  He also discussed with council members the possible inclusion of additional language clarifying the negative impact on consumer benefits if non-compliance with timely payments is continued.

Based on the patterns of complaints against consumers affiliated with certain PCMs, Mr. Webb believes a sub-set of these consumers may require surrogates to assist them in managing the program.  He suggests amending MassHealth contracts with PCMs to increase consumer training as well as expanding the training role of the workforce council.

A discussion with council members resulted in additional suggestions to address the issue.  Doug Shatkin, lead labor negotiator for the Council,  suggested that the AG office and EHS collaborate to find funding for a sustained resolution to the problem. Jennifer James suggested one way the council could play a role would be to develop a workshop addressing employer roles and responsibilities and institute a targeted outreach program to problematic employers.

PCA program update
Lois Aldrich informed the Council that new award letters to Fiscal Intermediaries have been delayed until May therefore; current contracts with Fiscal Intermediaries have been extended until June 30, 2012.  
Christine Griffin suggested the council adjourn to executive session to discuss the remaining agenda items concerning labor matters.  Paul Spooner made the motion and it passed after the following roll-call vote: 


Paul Spooner – aye


Jennifer James Price - aye


Christine Griffin – aye


Denise Harvey – aye


Liz Casey –aye


Tony Williams-aye  

The general session ended at 3:24 p.m.

The council came out of executive session and a motion was made to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  The general session adjourned at 4:12 p.m.   
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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